1	
01	
-	ш



ENGLISH COMPULSORY HSSC-II SECTION - A (Marks 20)

Time allowed: 25 Minutes
Section – A is compulsory. All parts of this
section are to be answered on this page and
handed over to the Centre Superintendent.
Deleting/overwriting is not allowed.

Do not use lead pencil.

حتہ اول لازی ہے۔ اس کے جوابات ای صفی پر دے کرنا تم مرکزے حوالے کریں۔ کاٹ کرددیارہ کھنے کی اجازت تیں ہے۔ لیے ڈپٹر کا استعمال منوع ہے۔

sentence is:

٧	ersio	on No).		RC	DLL N	имв	ER	
4	0	1	4						
0	•	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	
1	1	•	1	1	1	1	1	1	
2)	2	2	2	2	2	2	2	2	
3)	3	3	3	3	3	3	3	3	
	4	4	lacktriangle	4	4	4	4	4	
5)	(5)	(5)	(5)	(5)	(5)	(5)	(5)	(5)	
6	6	6	6	6	6	6	6	6	
7	7	7	7	7	7	7	7	7	
8	8	8	(8)	8	8	8	8	8	
9	9	9	9	9	9	9	9	9	

Answer	Sheet	No.	
WIIDMEI	SHEEL	NO	

	 ہر سوال کے سامنے دیے گئے، کر یکو لم کے مطابق درست دائرہ کو پر کریں۔ 	nvigilator S	ign					13	
Î	Fill the relevant bubble against each	question acc	ording to cur	riculum:	Candidate S	ign			
	Question	Α	В	С	D	Α	В	С	D
1. 	His greatest pleasure is to sing. The underlined part of the sentence is:	Infinitive	Present participle	Helping verb	Past participle	0	0	0	0
2.	word to the wise is sufficient. Choose the correct option to complete the sentence.	An	The	No article required	А	0	0	0	0
3.	Mary had a little lamb whose fleece was as white as snow. The underlined part of the sentences is:	Adjective clause	Independent clause	Noun clause	Adverb clause	0	0	0	0
4.	Identify the sentence containing an Intransitive verb:	The horse kicked his master.	The shot sank the ship.	The train stopped suddenly.	The dog bit the child.	0	0	0	0
5.	A reeling road, a rolling road, that rambles round the shire. Which poetic device has been used in this line?		Alliteration	Simile	Allusion	0	0	0	0
6.	Haughty and proud; the captain never even bothered to consult his team. The correct inference about the captain is:	He is successful	He is a good leader	He always wins	He is arrogant	0	0	0	0
7.	A is a short story, typically with animals as character, and often conveys a moral.	Legend	Myth	Mystery	Fable	0	0	0	0
8.	The <u>novice</u> teacher was excited about her first teaching job. Infer the meaning of the underlined word:		Knowledgeable	Strict	Beginner	0	0	0	0
9.	The south has a hot, dry climate, whereas the north has a milder, wetter climate. This sentence contains a transitional device of:		Summary	Contrast	Addition	0	0	0	0
10.	He said, "Alas! I am undone". The correct indirect speech of the given sentence is:	He exclaimed sadly that he was undone.	He exclaimed sadly that he had been undone.	He exclaimed sadly that he will be undone.	He exclaimed sadly that he is undone.	0	0	0	0
11.	It was all your doing; now bear the consequences. The most appropriate idiom to replace the underlined part of the	Hold water	Kick the bucket	Make both ends meet	Face the music	0	0	0	0

	Question	Α	В	С	D	Α	В	С	D
12.	He has been studying for two hours. Which tense is this?	Past Indefinite	Present Perfect Continuous	Past Perfect Continuous	Present Indefinite	0	0	0	0
13.	She is as busy as a bee. Which poetic device has been used in this line?	Metaphor	Personification	Simile	Allusion	0	0	0	0
14.	Which one of the following sentences contains an opinion?	Fish live in water.	Chocolate is the best ice- cream flavour.	Polar bears live in the Arctic.	Ants are much smaller than elephants.	0	0	0	0
15.	My favorite book, <u>The Alchemist</u> , got torn last night. The underlined part is:	Infinitive phrase	Noun phrase	Verb phrase	Appositive phrase	0	0	0	0
16.	Unless you work hard, you will not get good results. This sentence is:	Compound	Complex	Compound- complex	Simple	0	0	0	0
17.	Which one of the following sentences exemplifies the use of Paradox?	My English teacher has poor grammar.	The more you give, the more you get.	station gets	A marriage counselor files for divorce.	0	0	0	0
18.	He drew the line one thousand rupees and refused to pay more.	For	Of	Ву	At	0	0	0	0
19.	If you run fast, you will win a medal. The sentence is an example of:	Type I probable conditional sentence	Type II improbable conditional sentence	Type III unfulfilled conditional sentence	Type zero conditional sentence	0	0	0	0
20.	Which one of the following sentences contains an adverb phrase?	It is of no use.	I like to see a smiling face.	Once upon a time, there lived a king.	She wore a scarf made of silk.	0	0	0	0

----2HA-I 2301-4014 ----

RC	DLL N	имв	ER	



ENGLISH COMPULSORY HSSC-II

Time allowed: 2:35 Hours

Total Marks Sections B and C: 80

NOTE: Sec

Sections 'B' and 'C' comprise pages 1–2 and questions therein are to be answered on the separately provided answer book. Answer all the questions from Section 'B' and Section 'C'. Write your answers neatly and legibly.

SECTION - B (Marks 40)

Q. 2 Read the given passages and answer any SIX questions including Question No. (i) appended to it.

Note: Question No. (i) about summary writing is compulsory carrying 08 marks while the rest of the questions carry 04 marks each.

(8+5 x 4 = 28)

On August 11, 1947 Quaid-e-Azam Muhammad Ali Jinnah (ﷺ) delivered his famous speech before the constituent assembly of the newly established state of Pakistan. In his address, he gave vent to his vision of Pakistan. He dwelt on the primary function and responsibilities of the virgin Constituent Assembly, warned against certain evils that might befall the new country and spoke in defense of the partition of The sub-continent. His speech is as follows:

Mr President, Ladies and Gentlemen!

"I cordially thank you, with the utmost sincerity, for the honour you have <u>conferred</u> upon me – the greatest honour that is possible to confer – by electing me as your first President. I also thank those leaders who have spoken in appreciation of my services and their personal references to me. I sincerely hope that with your support and your co-operation, we shall make this Constituent Assembly an example to the world. The Constituent Assembly has got two main functions to perform. The first is the very <u>onerous</u> and responsible task of framing the future constitution of Pakistan and the second of functioning as a full and complete <u>sovereign</u> body as the Federal Legislature of Pakistan. You know really that not only we ourselves are wondering but, I think, the whole world is wondering at this <u>unprecedented</u> cyclonic revolution which has brought about the plan of creating and establishing two independent sovereign <u>Dominions</u> in this Sub-continent. As it is, it has been unprecedent, there is no parallel in the history of the world.

Dealing with our first function in this Assembly, the first and the foremost thing that I would like to emphasize is this: remember that you are now a sovereign legislative body and you have got all the powers. It, therefore, places on you the <u>gravest</u> responsibility as to how you should take your decisions. The first observation that I would like to make is this: You will no doubt agree with me that the first duty of a government is to maintain law and order, so that the life, property and religious beliefs of its subjects are fully protected by the state.

QUESTIONS:

- (i) Write down summary of the passage and suggest a suitable title. Compulsory (7+1=08)
- (ii) When and where did the Quaid deliver the given speech?
- (iii) What was the theme of the speech delivered by the Quaid?
- (iv) Who did the Quaid thank and why?
- (v) What are the two main functions of the constituent assembly as stated by the Quaid?
- (vi) What unprecedented cyclonic revolution is being hinted at by the Quaid?
- (vii) What according to Quaid-e-Azam (56), is the first duty of a government?
- (viii) Write the meanings of any four of the underlined words.

Q. 3 a. Read the following poetic extract carefully and answer the questions appended to it: (2+2+2 = 06)

(I) If you can dream ____ and not make dreams your master;

If you can think _____ and not make thoughts your aim;

If you can meet with triumph and disaster

And treat those two imposters just the same;

If you can bear to hear the truth you've spoken

Twisted by knaves to make a trap for fools,

Or watch the things you gave your life to, broken,

And stoop and build' them up with worn-out tools:

QUESTIONS:

- (i) Why has "If you can" been repeated multiple times? Give two reasons.
- (ii) Why does the poet call triumph and disaster, imposters?
- (iii) What advice does the poet give in the given stanza?

(OR

(II) Alone she cuts and binds the grain,
And sings a melancholy strain;
O listen! For the vale profound
Is overflowing with the sound
No nightingale did ever chaunt
More welcome notes to weary bands
Of travellers in some shady haunt,
Among Arabian sands:

Page 1 of 2 (Eng. Comp)

	QUESTI			a West A								
	(i)	What	s meant b	y "melancho	oly sti	rain"?	/hu ara thau	, woloo	mina to s	weary bands	.2	
	(ii) (iii)			two poetic					ining to	weary bands		
	()	Work	m at load.	the peems			Ų.			a a		002020
b.	Answei			llowing par							aava	(06)
	(i)	Who is a	a protagor	ist? Discuss	s, brie	efly, the p	rotagonist	of any p	piece of	writing you h	ave read.	e potrati protestrata
	(ii)	What is read.	meant by	setting in a l	iterar	y compo	sition? Des	cribe th	e setting	g of any nove	el that you	have
				<u>s</u>	ECT	ION - C	(Marks 40)					
Note:	Att	empt ALL	the ques	stions.		ONE	af tha falla	ina ta	nico			(12)
Q. 4		essay in a		- 300 word	s on a	any ONE	of the follo	wing to	pics.			(12)
	Outline	Women	constitute	half of the v	vorlds	s' populat	tion – statu	s of wo	men bef	ore and afte	r the adver	it of Islam
	- patriar	chal mind	set and Pa	akistani won	nen –	Educate	d women, a	a pride	of Pakis	tan – old tra	ditions vers	sus women
	empowe	erment for	a better P	akistan	(OR	١						
	2 12 1				,OIX							
	A Good	Citizen:	ritizen is a	role model	for ot	hers – hi	s responsib	oilities a	nd dutie	s – patriotis	m and resp	ect for
	laws of	the land -	vigilant ag	gainst enemi	es –	pays his	debts to so	ciety -	He is se	Ifless and to	lerant –	
c=0.0m.=												
Q: 5		Rewrite th	e paragra	ph after con	rectin	g the err	ors. Underli	ne the	correcte			(05)
		A flower is	pretty by	himself, but	a dia	mond ne	eds a lot of	cutting	and poli	shing before	it will spar	kle
		in a thousand colours, the man is like a rough diamond and requires polishing before all his faculties function fully. Education is a kind of polishing and filling to human brain so that it reach its full										full
		development. It enables one to leed a better life.										
	b.	Use any I	IVE of th	e following	Idio	ms in se	ntences:					(05)
	48765	(i) T	urn the tal		(ii)	Storr	m in a tea c		(iii)	A rainy day		
			ass away	stles in the a	(v)	Leav	e in the lur	ch	(vi)	To have co	на теет	
	c.	Change t	he follow	ina convers	atio	n into inc	direct form	of nar	ration:			(05)
	N.T.A	"Do you s	ee that lai	ge tree"? sa	id the	e witch. "	It is quite he	ollow w	ith in. Cl	imb up to the	e top. You	will "2
										rust you, kin		
Q. 6				of a newspar	per or	the traff	fic problem	s faced	by peop	le. Your rep	ort snould	(08)
	the folio	wing point (i) P		dition of roa	d use	ers						(00)
		(ii) C	auses of t	raffic proble	ms							
	112222	(iii) S	uggestion	s to solve th	ese p	oroblems	f the blank	re to cr	mnlete	the proces	s. Use eac	h '
Q. 7		propriate onal devi			III aii	IN TIVE C	i the blank	13 10 01	mpiete	the proces		(05)
	100-11 - 1 (O-12)		Besides	In addition this	to	Then	Overall	But	First	In the end	Afterwa	rds
		4		UIIS						Ona		
		,1	went to the	ne zoo to se	e the	tigers	' whe	en I wer	nt inside	I found that	t the tigers	were
		asleep. I	was very	disappointed	l	, I ad	ctually had	a good	time wa	tching the O grocery stor	tters swim e to buy ar	ming. anes
		, 1	rapes. I b	ought a doz	en st	rawberrie	es, which I	did not	really ne	eed	_, I went h	iome.
				y good day.								
				- 2		2ЫЛ І	2301 ——					
					•	ZI7A-I	2001 ——					
					Pac	ge 2 of 2 (Eng. Comp)					
						(0					

03	П



ENGLISH COMPULSORY HSSC-II SECTION – A (Marks 20)

Time allowed: 25 Minutes
Section – A is compulsory. All parts of this section are to be answered on this page and handed over to the Centre Superintendent.

Deleting/overwriting is not allowed.

Do not use lead pencil.

حقہ اوّل اور ی ہے۔ اس کے جوابات ای مٹھر پر دے کرنا تھم مرکز کے حوالے کریں۔ کاف کر دوبارہ کلعنے کی اجازت کیس ہے۔ لیے ڈیٹر کا استعمال ممنوث ہے۔

١	/ersi	on No).		ROLL NUMBER						
8	0	1	1								
0	•	0	0		0	0	0	0	0	0	
1	1	•	•		1	1	1	1	1	1	
2	2	2	2		2	2	2	2	2	2	
3	3	3	3		3	3	3	3	3	3	
4	4	4	4		4	4	4	4	4	4	
(5)	(5)	(5)	(5)		(5)	(5)	(5)	(5)	(5)	(5)	
6	6	6	6		6	6	6	6	6	6	
7	7	7	7		7	7	7	7	7	7	
•	8	8	8		8	8	8	8	8	8	
9	9	9	9		9	9	9	9	9	9	

Answer Sheet No. _____

ائرہ کو پر کریں۔	کے مطابق درست ہ	یے گئے، کریکولم۔	ہر سوال کے سامنے د	Invigilator	Sign.		

	Fill the relevant bubble against each	question acc	ording to cui	rriculum:	Candidate S	ign			
	Question	Α	В	С	D	Α	В	С	D
1.	Identify the sentence containing an Intransitive verb:	He spoke the truth.	The baby sleeps	Ring the bell.	The ants fought the wasps.	0	0	0	0
2.	The story jumped off the page. Which poetic device has been used in this line?	Metaphor	Paradox	Oxymoron	Personification	0	0	0	0
3.	He shaves twenty times a day but still has a beard. The appropriate inference for this sentence is:	He is probably lazy.	He is a barber.	He does not know how to shave.	His scissors are rusty.	0	0	0	0
4.	The judge remained impartial and did not give any undue favor to any party. The under lined word can be best described as:	To remain unbiased	To be angry	To be arrogant	To remain calm	0	0	0	0
5.	As a result, you should be a happy person. The sentence contains a transitional device of:	Consequence	Time	Addition	Comparison	0	0	0	0
6.	He said, "Where are you going"? The correct indirect speech of the given sentence is:	He enquired where were going.	He enquired where we were going.	10000 10000	He told where were we going.	0	0	0	0
7.	is a genre of English literature that revolves around discovering secrets or solving crimes:	Folktale	Fable	Mystery	Myth	0	0	0	0
8.	We sat silently when one of us ended the formality and started talking. The most appropriate idiom to replace the underlined part of the sentence is:	Bear the	Blow hot and cold	Break the ice	Bring down the house	0	0	0	0
9.	He had been reading a book since morning. Which tense is this?	Present Indefinite	Past Indefinite	Present Perfect Continuous	Past Perfect Continuous	0	0	0	0
10.	The road was a ribbon of moonlight. Which poetic device has been used in this line?	Metaphor	Paradox	Oxymoron	Simile	0	0	0	0
1 11.	Which one of the following sentences contains an opinion?	The cake tastes delicious.	The heart pumps blood to the body.	The sun sets in the West.	The skin is the body's largest organ.	0	0	0	0



						76			
	Question	Α	В	С	D	Α	В	С	D
12.	My favorite teacher, Mr. Jack, teaches English. The underlined part is:	Appositive phrase	Infinitive phrase	Noun phrase	Verb phrase	0	0	0	0
13.	The stars were bright, and we could see our way. The sentence is a sentence.	Simple	Compound	Complex	Compound- complex	0	0	0	0
14.	Which one of the following sentences exemplifies the use of Irony?	A fire station burnt down.	I must be cruel only to be kind.	It is a hot and humid today.	Hope for the best; prepare for the worst.	0	0	0	0
15.	If you want to succeed, beware the black sheep among you.	About	Of	Ву	Under	0	0	0	0
16.	You would have gotten wet if it had rained. The sentence is an example of:	Type zero conditional sentence.	Type I probable conditional sentence.	Type II improbable conditional sentence.	Type III unfulfilled conditional sentence.	0	0	0	0
17.	Which one of the following sentences contains an adjective phrase?	He fell to the ground.	Nelson was a boy without fear.	Horses prefer living in dark stables.	Do not talk like that.	0	0	0	0
18.	She saw a <u>smiling</u> girl across the road. The underlined part of the sentence is:	Infinitive	Present participle	Past participle	Helping verb	0	0	0	0
19.	darkest cloud has a silver lining. Choose the correct option to complete the		An	The	No article	0	0	0	0

-2HA-I 230<mark>1-8011</mark> HA ----

Adjective

clause

required

Main clause

Noun clause

 \bigcirc

ROLL NUMBER										

sentence:

They rested when evening came. The underlined part of the sentence is:



ENGLISH COMPULSORY HSSC-II

Time allowed: 2:35 Hours

Total Marks Sections B and C: 80

NOTE: Sections 'B' and 'C' comprise pages 1–2 and questions therein are to be answered on the separately provided answer book. Answer all the questions from Section 'B' and Section 'C'. Write your answers neatly and legibly.

SECTION - B (Marks 40)

Q. 2 Read the given passages and answer any SIX questions including Question No. (i) appended to it.

Note: Question No. (i) about summary writing is compulsory carrying 08 marks while the rest of the questions carry 04 marks each.

(8+5 x 4 = 28)

"The second thing that occurs to me is this: One of the biggest curses from which India is suffering – I do not say that other countries are free from it, but, I think our condition is much worse – is bribery and corruption. That really is poison. We must put that down with <u>an iron hand</u> and I hope that you will take <u>adequate</u> measures as soon as it is possible for this Assembly to do so".....

"The next thing that strikes me is this: Here again it is a legacy which has been passed on to us. Along with many other things, good and bad, has arrived great evil, the evil of nepotism and jobbery. I want to make it quite clear that I shall never tolerate any kind of jobbery, nepotism or any influence directly or indirectly brought to bear upon me. Whenever, I will find that such a practice is in vogue or is continuing anywhere, low or high, I shall certainly not countenance it.

"I know there are people who do not quite agree with the division of India and the partition of the Punjab and Bengal. Much has been said against it, but now that it has been accepted, it is the duty of every one of us to loyally abide by it and honorably act according to the agreement which is now final and binding on all. But you must remember, as I have said, that this mighty revolution that has taken place is unprecedented.

Now what shall we do? Now, if we want to make this great State of Pakistan happy and <u>prosperous</u>, we should wholly and solely concentrate on the well-being of the people, and especially of the masses and the poor. If you will work in co-operation, forgetting the past, burying the hatchet, you are bound to succeed. If you change your past and work together in a spirit that every one of you, no matter to what community he belongs, no matter what relations he had with you in the past, no matter what is his colour, caste or creed, is first second and last a citizen of this State with equal rights, privileges, and obligations, there will be no end to the progress you will make.

QUESTIONS:

- (i) Write down summary of the passage and suggest a suitable title. Compulsory (7+1=08)
- (ii) What is meant by legacy? What legacy is the Quaid referring to?
- (iii) What were Quaid-e-Azam's views regarding nepotism and jobbery?
- (iv) What advice did the Quaid give regarding the partition of India (and Pakistan)?
- (v) What needs to be done in order to make the State (Pakistan) prosperous as advised by the Quaid?
- (vi) What is meant by 'burying the hatchet' here? Explain with reference to the Quaid's speech.
- (vii) Think outside the box and suggest some measures to make Pakistan thrive.
- (viii) Write the meanings of any four of the underlined words.

Q. 3 a. Read the following poetic extract carefully and answer the questions appended to it: (2+2+2 = 06)

(I) But believe me, son.
I want to be what I used to be when I was like you.
I want to unlearn all these muting things.
Most of all, I want to relearn how to laugh, for my laugh in the mirror shows only my teeth like a snake's bare fangs!

QUESTIONS:

- (i) Determine the tone of the poet in this stanza.
- (ii) What does the poet desire the most and why?
- (iii) State at least two poetic devices used in this stanza.

(OR)

(II) There are thousands to tell you it cannot be done,
There are thousands to prophesy failure;
There are thousands to point out to you, one by one,
The danger that wait to assail you.
But just buckle right in with bit of grin,
Just take off your coat and go to it;
Just start in to sing as you tackle the thing
That "cannot be done", and you'll do it.

	2110								
QUESTI		ovice has been	used in fire	t three line	s of this	stanza?)		
						otanza.			
									(00)
Answer							10001	2 S Y48	(06)
(i)	The state of the s	characterization	n? Discuss	s, briefly, ar	ny chara	cter of a	novel/play t	hat you ha	ve

(ii)	Analyze the them	e of any piece	of writing tr	iat you nave	e read.				
		SEC	CTION - C	(Marks 40)	<u> </u>				
			O.1.	6 11 6 - 11 -		_R (E			(42)
				of the folio	owing to	pics:			(12)
Mobile b	Present era of sci	g or a Curse?	nology – Th	e most non	ular gad	daet in o	ur lives – Va	riation in its	shape
Juline.	and size through the	he course of hi	story – Adv	antages -	Disadva	antages	– A status sy	mbol – coi	nclusion.
The Res	uties of Nature								
Outline:	Beauties of nature	e are all around	l us – sma	Il objects to	huge p	anorami	c scenery fas	scinate us	- beautie
	of nature are endle	ess – Example	es from all	around the	world -	waterfal	lls to majestic	: mountain	s inspire
	us - positive effec	t on our memo	ries						
<u> </u>	Chara are five error	a of proposition	a advorb s	rticle verh	and end	alling in t	he diven nar	agraph	
а.	Rewrite the paragra	s of preposition	ting the err	ors. Under	line the	correcte	d words:	agrapii.	(05)
		0.100 (1.00						sychologic	
	The causes of ur	happiness of	our socie	ty are diffe	erent. Liniustic	nese a	ire social, p a basic proble	ems of tod:	aı, av
	n olden times life	were simple h	ut neonle v	vere satisfic	ed Toda	e are the	nolicity has d	lepatred from	om
		Were simple b	at people t	oro oduom		.,,	APARENZ ARRESTA		
		o following le	liome in ec	ntancas					(05)
	:	전경에 발견되었다면서 1일 전쟁 10 mm 10 mm 10 mm 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10				(iii)	For good		(00)
		CONTRACTOR OF SERVICE					Small talk		
	vii) Wear and t	tear							
c.	Change the follow	ing conversat	ion into in	direct form	n of nar	ration:	* D		(05)
	Shange the follow		0111 001100					the Cittle les	
	What do you want	to know?" The	d assection	an seek	ang the	wild goo	se. Replied	the little be	oy. `
	'What do you want The owl blinked and	d said. "The wil	d goose is	an inhabita	nt of ma	wild goo	of globe. It f	the little bo led westwa	oy. `
	'What do you want The owl blinked and half an hour before	d said. "The wil sunset. If y <mark>ou</mark> l	ld goose is hurry, you r	an inhabita may find it s	nt of ma soon".	iny parts	of globe. It f	fled westwa	oy. ard
Write a i	What do you want The owl blinked and half an hour before eport to the senior	d said. "The wil sunset. If you superintendent	ld goose is hurry, you r	an inhabita may find it s	nt of ma soon".	iny parts	of globe. It f	fled westwa	oy. ard nes. Your
Write a r	What do you want The owl blinked and half an hour before eport to the senior hould cover the follo	d said. "The wil sunset. If you superintendent owing aspects:	d goose is hurry, you r t of police (an inhabita may find it s SSP) in vie	nt of ma soon".	iny parts	of globe. It f	fled westwa	oy. ard
Write a r	What do you want The owl blinked and half an hour before eport to the senior hould cover the follo (i) Number of	d said. "The wil sunset. If you superintendent owing aspects: street crimes in	d goose is hurry, you r t of police (n your local	an inhabita may find it s SSP) in vie	nt of ma soon".	iny parts	of globe. It f	fled westwa	oy. ard nes. Your
Write a r	"What do you want The owl blinked and half an hour before eport to the senior rould cover the follo (i) Number of (ii) Causes of (iii) Suggestion	d said. "The will sunset. If you superintendent owing aspects: street crimes in rise in such incomes / measures to	d goose is hurry, you r t of police (i n your local idents o control su	an inhabita may find it s SSP) in view ity uch incident	nt of ma soon". w of the	ny parts	s of globe. It f	fled westwa	oy. ard nes. Your (08)
Write a report sh	What do you want The owl blinked and half an hour before eport to the senior rould cover the follo (ii) Number of (iii) Causes of (iii) Suggestion propriate transition	d said. "The wil sunset. If you superintendent owing aspects: street crimes in rise in such incomes / measures to nal devices in	d goose is hurry, you r t of police (i n your local idents o control su	an inhabita may find it s SSP) in view ity uch incident	nt of ma soon". w of the	ny parts	s of globe. It f	fled westwa	oy.` ard nes. Your (08) h
Write a report sh Use app transitio	What do you want The owl blinked and half an hour before eport to the senior could cover the folic (i) Number of (ii) Causes of (iii) Suggestion propriate transition could device only o	d said. "The wil sunset. If you superintendent owing aspects: street crimes in rise in such incomes / measures to nal devices in nce.	d goose is hurry, you ret of police (some fixed police) to your local idents o control suany FIVE of	an inhabita may find it s SSP) in view lity uch incident of the blant	nt of ma soon". w of the	growing	of globe. It for incidents of the process	s. Use eac	by. ard nes. Your (08) h (05)
Write a report sh Use app transitio	What do you want The owl blinked and half an hour before eport to the senior rould cover the follo (ii) Number of (iii) Causes of (iii) Suggestion propriate transition	d said. "The wil sunset. If you superintendent owing aspects: street crimes in rise in such incomes / measures to nal devices in	d goose is hurry, you ret of police (some fixed police) to your local idents o control suany FIVE of	an inhabita may find it s SSP) in view ity uch incident	nt of ma soon". w of the	ny parts	s of globe. It f	fled westwa	by. ard nes. Your (08) h (05)
	(i) (ii) Atte Vrite an Mobile p Outline: The Bea Outline:	(ii) What advice ha (iii) State the theme State and State the theme State and State the theme State and State through the State and State	(ii) What advice has been given be State the theme of the given state the state of the following parts: (i) What is meant by characterization read. (ii) Analyze the theme of any piece of the state of the state of any piece of the state of th	(iii) What advice has been given by the poet in the state the theme of the given stanza. Answer any ONE of the following parts: (i) What is meant by characterization? Discuss read. (ii) Analyze the theme of any piece of writing the SECTION – C. Attempt ALL the questions. Write an essay in about 250 – 300 words on any ONE Mobile phones: A Blessing or a Curse? Outline: Present era of science and technology – The and size through the course of history – Advo (OR) The Beauties of Nature: Outline: Beauties of nature are all around us – small of nature are endless – Examples from all a us – positive effect on our memories There are five errors of preposition, adverb, a Rewrite the paragraph after correcting the errors of the causes of unhappiness of our societies economical, educational and political. Poverty In olden times, life were simple but people wour lives. Use any FIVE of the following Idioms in set (i) At a stone's throw (ii) Crock (vii) Hard nut to crack (v) Pock (viii) Wear and tear	(iii) What advice has been given by the poet in these line (iiii) State the theme of the given stanza. Answer any ONE of the following parts: (i) What is meant by characterization? Discuss, briefly, ar read. (ii) Analyze the theme of any piece of writing that you hav SECTION – C (Marks 40). Attempt ALL the questions. Write an essay in about 250 – 300 words on any ONE of the following phones: A Blessing or a Curse? Outline: Present era of science and technology – The most pope and size through the course of history – Advantages – (OR) The Beauties of Nature: Outline: Beauties of nature are all around us – small objects to of nature are endless – Examples from all around the us – positive effect on our memories a. There are five errors of preposition, adverb, article, verb Rewrite the paragraph after correcting the errors. Under The causes of unhappiness of our society are diff economical, educational and political. Poverty and social In olden times, life were simple but people were satisfied our lives. b. Use any FIVE of the following Idioms in sentences: (i) At a stone's throw (ii) Crocodile tears (iv) Hard nut to crack (v) Pocket an insul (viii) Wear and tear	(ii) What advice has been given by the poet in these lines? (iii) State the theme of the given stanza. Answer any ONE of the following parts: (i) What is meant by characterization? Discuss, briefly, any characterization? Discuss of the following discuss, briefly, any characterization?	(ii) What advice has been given by the poet in these lines? (iii) State the theme of the given stanza. Answer any ONE of the following parts: (i) What is meant by characterization? Discuss, briefly, any character of a read. (ii) Analyze the theme of any piece of writing that you have read. SECTION - C (Marks 40) Attempt ALL the questions. Write an essay in about 250 - 300 words on any ONE of the following topics: Mobile phones: A Blessing or a Curse? Outline: Present era of science and technology - The most popular gadget in o and size through the course of history - Advantages - Disadvantages (OR) The Beauties of Nature: Outline: Beauties of nature are all around us - small objects to huge panorami of nature are endless - Examples from all around the world - waterfal us - positive effect on our memories There are five errors of preposition, adverb, article, verb and spelling in the Rewrite the paragraph after correcting the errors. Underline the corrected The causes of unhappiness of our society are different. These are economical, educational and political. Poverty and social injustice are the In olden times, life were simple but people were satisfied. Today, a sin our lives. Duse any FIVE of the following Idioms in sentences: (i) At a stone's throw (ii) Crocodile tears (iii) (iv) Hard nut to crack (v) Pocket an insult (vi)	(ii) What advice has been given by the poet in these lines? State the theme of the given stanza. Answer any ONE of the following parts: (i) What is meant by characterization? Discuss, briefly, any character of a novel/play to read. (ii) Analyze the theme of any piece of writing that you have read. SECTION - C (Marks 40) Attempt ALL the questions. Write an essay in about 250 - 300 words on any ONE of the following topics: Mobile phones: A Blessing or a Curse? Dutline: Present era of science and technology - The most popular gadget in our lives - Var and size through the course of history - Advantages - Disadvantages - A status sy (OR) The Beauties of Nature: Dutline: Beauties of nature are all around us - small objects to huge panoramic scenery fast of nature are endless - Examples from all around the world - waterfalls to majestic us - positive effect on our memories There are five errors of preposition, adverb, article, verb and spelling in the given par Rewrite the paragraph after correcting the errors. Underline the corrected words: The causes of unhappiness of our society are different. These are social, p economical, educational and political. Poverty and social injustice are the basic proble In olden times, life were simple but people were satisfied. Today, a simplicity has dour lives. Use any FIVE of the following Idioms in sentences: (i) At a stone's throw (ii) Crocodile tears (iii) For good (iv) Hard nut to crack (v) Pocket an insult (vi) Small talk (vii) Wear and tear	(ii) What advice has been given by the poet in these lines? (iii) State the theme of the given stanza. Answer any ONE of the following parts: (i) What is meant by characterization? Discuss, briefly, any character of a novel/play that you ha read. (ii) Analyze the theme of any piece of writing that you have read. SECTION – C (Marks 40) Attempt ALL the questions. Write an essay in about 250 – 300 words on any ONE of the following topics: Mobile phones: A Blessing or a Curse? Outline: Present era of science and technology – The most popular gadget in our lives – Variation in its and size through the course of history – Advantages – Disadvantages – A status symbol – coi (OR) The Beauties of Nature: Outline: Beauties of nature are all around us – small objects to huge panoramic scenery fascinate us of nature are endless – Examples from all around the world – waterfalls to majestic mountain us – positive effect on our memories a. There are five errors of preposition, adverb, article, verb and spelling in the given paragraph. Rewrite the paragraph after correcting the errors. Underline the corrected words: The causes of unhappiness of our society are different. These are social, psychologic economical, educational and political. Poverty and social injustice are the basic problems of tod In olden times, life were simple but people were satisfied. Today, a simplicity has depatred fro our lives. D. Use any FIVE of the following Idioms in sentences: (i) At a stone's throw (ii) Crocodile tears (iii) For good (iv) Hard nut to crack (v) Pocket an insult (vi) Small talk